
 
 

 

 

 

21st May 2024 

Re: Summer Uniform Changes 

Dear Parent/Carers 

As we transition into the warmer months, we would like to inform you of some updates regarding the school 
uniform policy for the summer. Our aim is to ensure that students remain comfortable while maintaining the 
standards of professionalism and identity that our school community values. 
 
Starting from Monday 3rd June and for the remainder of the school year, the following changes will be implemented: 
 
Jumper: The school jumper becomes optional. 
 
Shorts/Skirts: Students can either wear school trousers, school skirt or school shorts. Skirts and shorts must be 
knee-length. Skirts must not be the lycra ‘tube’ type and must be worn with black tights or black socks. Shorts must 
be tailored and worn with black socks. PE shorts are not allowed to be worn outside of PE lessons. 
 
Shirt: The regular button-up white shirt must be worn. 
 
Tie: The regular clip-on school tie must be worn. 
 
Footwear: As with the regular uniform, students are required to wear plain black leather shoes or plain black leather 
trainers. Sandals, flip-flops, crocs, sliders and open-toe shoes are not permitted for safety reasons. 
 
Given the increased exposure to sunlight during the summer months, we strongly recommend that students wear 
sunscreen.  
 
As a reminder, from September, tailored black shorts will become part of the main school uniform. On the next 
pages you will find some visual information on our summer uniform and what constitutes acceptable shorts and 
skirts. More information on our uniform can be found at: https://www.wickersley.net/parents/uniform/  
 
It is important to note that the summer uniform changes outlined above are intended to provide students with 
increased comfort while maintaining the professional standards expected of them as members of our school 
community. We kindly ask for your support in ensuring that your child adheres to these guidelines. 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the summer uniform changes, please do not hesitate to 
contact the school office. We thank you for your cooperation and look forward to a successful and enjoyable 
summer term. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mr Hardcastle 
Headteacher, Wickersley School and Sports College 

https://www.wickersley.net/parents/uniform/


 
 

  



  



 


